ith Mrs. S. Ballentine presiding. All presented their reports and the most ones were the ones centered around 11th day. President Mrs. S. Ballentine one new member and to the Auxiliary it special member, a first - a most youthality, Miss Mary Clare Coupal. The hopes more daughters of members will also

continued next column .....

A donation will be sent to the Veterans Hospital in Winnipeg to Santa to put on the Christmas tree. A supper for the Schreiber-Terrace Bay Separate School Board will be convened by Mrs. P. Jones and Mrs. P. Coupal on December 18th at the Masonic Hall.

Mrs. P. Sodaro was presented with a baby cup and Mrs. P. Coupal suggested an award be presented to ladies of special status, and after much laughter the suggestion was tabled until next year.

Mrs. S. Boyd and Mrs. C. Bougie will be displaying their talents on decorating the club room for the festive season.

At the close of the meeting and with many thanks to Comrade John Falzetta who took over the nominations presented to him by the nominating committee, Mrs. W. Mallais and Mrs. R. LeClair.

Congratulations to the 1971 officers - slate as follows -Past President - Mrs. S. Ballentine; President - Mrs. P. Coupal; 1st Vice - Mrs. C. Daley minton Club to offer a Junior 2nd Vice - Mrs. H. Gusul; Secretary - Mrs. C. Mercier; Treasurer - Mrs. B. Thornsteinson; and 8 for the new year. Publicity - Mrs. D. Gunter; Membership - Mrs. P. Rochon; Social - Mrs. R. LeClair; Ways and Means - Mrs. C. Smith; HOCKEY Sick and Visiting - Mrs. J. St. Lauis and Miss Mary Clara Coupal; Kitchen - Mrs. H. Milks; Warden - Mrs. W. Mallais.

Assistant Wardens - Mrs. R. Belliveau and Mrs. H. Duriez.

New names on the new executive, means new suggestions and once again congratulations.

Installation in the club room will be on December 11th, 7 to 9 P.M. Everyone is urged to attend. Lunch committee for that evening will be Mrs. C. Smith and Mrs. H. Duriez.

Lucky winners for the pot of gold - Mrs. C. Bougie and for 2 beautiful decorators pillows -Mrs. D. Gunter. A lovely lunch was served to end a well deserved evening.

## RECREATION NEWS

## MIXED MEDIA WORKSHOP STARTS TOMORROW

All registrants for the Workshop are reminded that registration will take place tomorrow night, Thursday, December 3rd, from 6:30 to 7:00 p.m. in the Craft Room.

At the time of this write-up, we had room for a few more names. If you are interested in registering, call our office right away to see if there is room for you.

## JUNIOR BADMINTON

Arrangements are presently being made with the Adult Bad-Badminton programme for elementary school children in grades 7

More information will be noted in the first few editions of the NEWS in 1971.

Junior Hockey ... this Thursday, December 3rd, our local SUPERIORS will be hosting the Red Rock RANGERS for the first time this season. The team has certainly shown some improvement in recent games. They need your support, so why not show up to lend your support.

Minor Hockey .... this Saturday, December 5th, the local Continued on page 12 ....